WEEK SEVEN PRO AND
COLLEGE FOOTBALL
TRASH TALK
The week got off to a good start as the Patriots
outlasted the Jets Thursday night. Barely and,
really, the Jets should have won, they played
better. Then, yesterday, the Jets traded a
conditional draft pick to Seattle for Percy
Harvin. Seems like a horrid deal for the
Squawks, but apparently Harvin was a locker room
cancer. Man, that is a big loss for Seattle
talent wise, so they must have really wanted him
gone. If the Jets had had him a couple of days
earlier, they might well have beaten the Pats.
The Seahawks probably won’t miss Harvin too much
against the woeful Rams on Sunday, but may later
in the year.
The two best games of the weekend are Chiefs at
Bolts and 49ers at Broncos. In the former, you
have to like San Diego. They finally seem to be
getting rid of the Norval Turner syndrome, and
Philip Rivers is playing soundly again. The
Chefs are capable of blowing out even a good
team on any given weekend, but are more than
capable of sucking too, especially on the road.
The 49ers at Broncos looks like a tossup, but I
will take Peyton and the Donks at Mile High
against pretty much anybody, and do here.
Denver’s receivers are just too good for the so
so defensive backfield of San Francisco.
The big game out west is Stanford at ASU here in
Tempe. Stanford has pounded the Devils in the
last few years, including twice last year
(regular season and in Pac-12 championship). ASU
is flaky, but they are more than capable of
pulling off the win. They now have two
quarterbacks as Taylor Kelly is returning from
injury, but Mike Bercovicci, who has played
well, is expected to get the start. Devils may
actually have the better ground game for once
too. Still, the odds are Stanford walks out the
winner. The Washington Huskies have a great

record so far at 5-1, but don’t have nearly
enough juice to beat the Oregon Quackers in
Eugene. Texas A+M at Alabama has been a
fantastic game the last couple of years, and
should be again. Both teams have looked out of
sorts lately.
The marquee game nationally is, of course, Notre
Dame at the Florida State Rapists and Coddlers.
Hard to find a team to root for in this matchup.
Maybe they could battle to a 0-0 tie, yeah, that
would work. The Domers may be undefeated and
fifth ranked in the country, but they don’t seem
to have the talent or game to compete with the
likes of FSU. There is currently a 9.5 point
spread on the game in favor of FSU, and that
seems about right.
No baseball as the World Series doesn’t start
until Tuesday, but how bout them Royals! Formula
One is off until November 2nd, when the US Grand
Prix in Austin goes off. This week’s music
courtesy of Neil Young and Crazyhorse. So, with
that, I bid you adieu and chat it up.

